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President: Patricia Clunes – 5498 6066

Treasurer: Pam Termont-Schenk

Secretary: Cecil Neilson

Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

It was great to see Carole and Noreen at our January meeting and to hear first hand from Carole of the difficulties that she encounters in her daily life in Mzuzu.

We are looking at organizing some birthing kits to be forwarded to her as she was unable to take them home with her under the banner of ‘aid’.

We will need to pay for the cost of the kits and Adelaide Hills Zonta Club will arrange the transport.  They just needed some additional information which needs to be supplied by Carole before they can be dispatched.

Thanks to Pam Berkett for her organization of the Musical this Thursday week.  From all accounts it is really funny and should give us all a good laugh.  Can we car pool as we all know that parking at Twelfth Night is a nightmare or who is interested in going on the train?

To Pam Termont-Schenk a gigantic thankyou for working out how much all the different groups were paid for their participation in the gift wrapping.  All cheques and thank you letter have been forwarded.

If anyone is intending to go to the Convention in Melbourne in June we need to start looking at accommodation and transport.

If you are unable to attend the meeting on Thursday please advise Cecil and if you can’t reach her then me.
Regards

Patricia
	BIRTHDAYS Mar
	ANNIVERSARY

	Ellie 19/3
	Barbara & Paul 15/3
Sue and Richard 21/3


TREASURERS REPORT

To be presented at the meeting by our Treasurer
STATUS OF WOMEN/SERVICE.

Your Urgent Attention Please! 

The Footprints of Service Form for our combined Club hours has to be submitted at the earlier than usual time of 15 March 2006 to be collated by the District for Convention in June. 

Each member records the hours personally worked in the appropriate column beside their name in the Monthly Dinner Meeting Attendance Register.

Please ensure that this is up to date on our 23 February Dinner Meeting by recording the hours/category in this Register or emailing this information to either Sandra or Pam T-S as we will complete the Form immediately after the meeting.

ZISVAW: Combined Zonta Club of Caboolture Incorporated and the Caboolture Regional Domestic Violence Service Incorporated Project 

This function is tentatively proposed for early June to avoid clashing with Convention. Estrella and Sandra are negotiating the date, time, venue, management of publicity, tickets, refreshments, guest speaker, target audience etc. I suggested we ask the Telstra Business Woman of the Year to be the guest speaker. Any other suggestions would be appreciated for any of the above areas.

PS The women were very appreciative of the Christmas Gifts and Emergency Toiletry Packs we gave them.

Patricia has purchased the prettiest range of blanket-style bags that I have ever seen for distribution at the end of the year

Local Safe House: 

The Community Renewal Group who are investigating the feasibility of the project which will be a long term one, probably not commencing for a few years. Then we can decide our commitment and the funds required for this project. Possibly we could furnish a Zonta Room?

Educational Resources for Somalia: 

This project requires a particularly heavy commitment from members towards the end of the academic year when school libraries are culling their resources. Pam B has negotiated for us to use a storage shed at Beachmere to store donated resources until they can be transported to Woody Point for final transport to Somalia. We already have several cartons of donated resources to store from a kind Beachmere lady.

Breast Cushions:

 There are approximately 160 sewn cushions to stuff.  Pam Berkett would appreciate help with the stuffing of the cushions so please contact her. Cushions and stuffing can be brought to the Dinner Meetings. Caboolture Sewing Machines store will take our remaining material for their members to make breast cushions. Our Cancer Support Group liaison Jurina helps them sew cushions so this will save us a step in delivering completed cushions.

Birthing Kits:

The Club is initially sending 200 kits to Carole in Malawi with the intention of sending further kits as required. The South Australian Zonta Club coordinating this Project has been a tremendous help in assisting us.
Iced Cakes:

We will need to organize a working bee to do more cakes for Blue Care as they are desperately short.
Zonta International Service Projects:
The Club has approved the donating of up to a third of the funds we raise this year to Zonta International. This will be finalised at the end of this Zonta International Financial Year.

Sandra Cooke

PUBLICITY/COMMUNICATION/UNITED NATIONS

I hope you are all looking forward to our Theatre night on 2nd March 2006.

There was a write up in the Sunday Mail this week about Menopause the Musical. It looks like it is going to be a great night.

So far we have 46 people who have paid their money and I am waiting on monies from another 9. We will need to have a discussion re supper at our dinner meeting.

I am going to contact the Burpengary library this week to organise a date for our display.

I had a phone call from Colleen Ulrich re books from the Beachmere State School. They have year 1-7 readers for us. Colleen is going to get the books she has so far to the shed for us.

She is going to give me the contact number for Mark Walton – the President of the Beachmere RSL. Apparently they have a shed at Beachmere that we can store our books for Somalia. I don’t know the full details yet but will let everyone know when I do.

Pam

MEMBERSHIP/ORGANIZATION

No Report this month but if you have any prospective members please contact Cecil in my absence.  

Barbara Brann
OUT OF AFRICA

Thank you for the warm welcome on Australia Day.  I am back home here in Africa.  I could not believe conditions could change so dramatically in three weeks.   The cost of living is escalating and food even here in the north is becoming scare and of poor quality.  We are in the middle of the rainy season with the temperature dropping or rising very rapidly.  Although we may not see the sun for a couple of days the atmosphere can be very hot and humid.  The death rate from Malaria is very high especially amongst children, both rich and poor.  Before I left Lilongwe to come north I went to the Doctor at the British High Commission to get some anti malarial medication as I could not get twelve months supply while in Australia, the account for the doctor was MK34,955.00.  That was a bit of a shock to the system, and then when I get back to Mzuzu my bank has been closed down supposed to have been laundering foreign money.  Cannot say life is boring.  
Regards to all Carole T   

A friend of mine works for Frontier Services and she sent me this email.  If you are able to help great and if you can pass it on to any friends or work colleagues this would also be great.

Message for all Tea Drinkers.
Can anyone help?
Mt Isa School of the Air P&C is collecting the tokens from the top of specially labelled Bushells and Lanchoo tea bag packets, in an attempt to fundraise via the Bushells Community Cash program. This P&C supports the Mt Isa School of the Air, (a distance education school), which provides education for isolated children, scattered over an area of 800,000 square kilometres, in North West Queensland. 

The Bushells Program is a 12 month program but unfortunately 6 months has already passed and we have only just learnt about the program. So we need all the help we can get to collect tokens. If you drink Bushells or Lanchoo tea (and you are not already collecting the tokens for another community group) the P&C would greatly appreciate them. The tokens can be sent to: Mailroom, Mt Isa School of the Air, PO Box 1683, Mount Isa 4825 Qld. Alternatively the tokens can be left with the front counter of Cloncurry Post Office or at the Mt Isa School of the Air Base in Mt Isa. They will be appreciated. (NB we need the packet tokens (which are round and have ‘one token’ written on them), not the tea bag tags)

Just for fun, we are offering a $25 voucher for K Mart (okay, it’s not the gold lotto but great for the toy section!) for the family, or person who sends the most tokens by 20/03/06 and another $25 voucher for the family, or individual who sends the most tokens in the period 21/03/06 to 25/06/06. If you would like to be in the run for the voucher please include all your contact details with the tokens.
PLEASE PASS THIS ON TO ALL YOUR FRIENDS AND COLLEAGUES.






